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LABOR LEADERS APPLAUD PASSAGE OF HISTORIC HOUSING REFORMS

President of SEIU Local 32BJ Hector Figueroa said, “We congratulate Mayor de Blasio and City Council Speaker Melissa Mark-Viverito for passing a plan that will create more affordable housing for the city’s working families. This is a victory for hard-working New Yorkers, including our 70,000 NYC members, who want to continue to live in New York City, raise their families here and remain here as they get older. Affordable housing is an issue of paramount importance to a broad swath of New Yorkers, and the passionate advocacy that these groups showed during the legislative process helped make this plan even better. Now we have an effective blueprint to ensure that working people need to get more of the housing they desperately need.”

President of Hotel and Motel Trades Council Peter Ward said, "Yesterday, Mayor de Blasio's transformational housing plan was approved by our City Council by an overwhelming majority. The plan will pave the way for tens of thousands of new units of affordable housing in our city. This is a major step in our struggle to solve our housing crisis, and the Hotel Trades Council is proud to have fought with Mayor de Blasio on this historic plan every step of the way. New York City's affordable housing crisis demanded urgent and bold action, and we applaud the Mayor's and our City Council's leadership for passing this plan."

President of RWDSU Stuart Appelbaum said, “We applaud Mayor de Blasio and Council Speaker Melissa Mark-Viverito for fighting to create more affordable housing throughout New York City. We share their vision of a New York City – which is inclusive – with affordable housing as well as good jobs for all its people. The victory in passing this legislation is a victory for all New Yorkers who understand that our city belongs not just to the rich and powerful - it belongs to all of us.”

DC 37 Executive Director Henry Garrido said, “For far too long New Yorkers have faced an affordability crisis that has put working families at risk. Yesterday Council Speaker Melissa Mark-Viverito and the City Council took a giant step in alleviating this crisis by voting in support of Mayor de Blasio's affordable housing plan. Tens of thousands of DC 37 members and retirees will now be eligible for the affordable housing created by this plan making it easier to live in the City they have loved to serve. We thank the Mayor and City Council for their leadership during this pivotal moment in New York City’s history.”
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